
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 29 November 2021 

 

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY! 

Following the success of the pilot Mufti Day, we 

will be doing a Christmas Jumper day on the last 

day of term.  

Staff and students are welcome to wear a 

Christmas Jumper and make a £1 donation 

towards our exciting Wall Art project led by Miss 

Taylor which will transform the internal walls of our school into an exciting 

and inspiring space! Improving the internal aesthetics of the school was 

raised by several tutor groups in the most recent round of Student Voice 

feedback and the School Council have played an important role in fine tuning 

the plans.  

Year 11 students sitting mocks on this day must wear their uniform for 

their exam, but they are more than welcome to bring a change of clothes 

in with them so they can switch once their exam is complete. 

Please see page 3 for full guidelines for students. 

 “Life is like riding a bicycle. To keep your 

balance, you must keep moving.”  

Albert Einstein 

SCIENCE EXPERIMENTS - UPDATE 

Although science practical activities have been seen as possible, as part of a 

return to a more ‘normal’ school life since the start of term in 

September, due to the outbreak of the new COVID-19 variant OMICRON, 

some practical activities can no longer be carried out. These are 

experiments like Lung volume/capacity & other breathing-based activities 

for example, which may lead to the spread of COVID-19. This is in line with 

national guidance. 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH  

On Wednesday 15 December we will be serving Christmas lunch in the 

canteen and Fullbrook 6 cafe. Please see the menus on page 4 for details 

of the standard, vegetarian and Halal choices. 

FREE SCHOOL 

MEALS & FAMILIES 

IN HARDSHIP 

Free School Meals 

Parents/Carers of students who 

receive Free School Meals will 

receive a letter next week 

confirming details of the Surrey 

County Council Christmas Voucher 

Scheme including when the 

vouchers will be distributed. 

Runnymede Foodbank: 

If your family is in crisis, and needs 

additional support with food & 

toiletries then please email 

additionalfood@fullbrook.surre

y.sch.uk  with the following 

information;  

• Full postal address including 

postcode 

• Mobile phone number (which is 

easiest to contact you on 

• Number of people in the 

household –number of adults; 

number of children and their ages  

We will then make the referral on 

your behalf. 
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CHILDREN & FAMILY HEALTH SURREY MESSAGE 

To support the school COVID-19 immunisation programme, there are now 

other options for students aged 12-15, who wish to receive their COVID-19 

immunisation (with parental/carer consent). 

Please note if children have tested positive for COVID-19 then they must wait 

12 weeks before having the vaccine. 

You can book your child a Covid-19 vaccination appointment at several pop-up 

clinics in your local area – this information is being frequently updated on the 

Surrey Heartlands website. 

CHANGES TO SPORTS CLUBS – YEAR 11 MOCKS 

Monday 6 - Thursday 16 December: As a result of the sports hall being 

used for Year 11 mock exams, the following after school PE clubs will 

unfortunately not be able to go ahead during the last 2 weeks of school. 

• Monday - No Badminton & Fitness Suite 

• Thursday - No Boys Basketball  

• Friday - No Girls Basketball 

DECEMBER READING LIST 

Friday 3 December is International Day of Persons with Disabilities. The 

December reading list therefore celebrates disabilities. The books focus on 

characters affected by both a range of physical and mental disabilities.  We 

encourage students to explore these books which they can borrow from the 

LRC.   

FULLBROOK CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

Don’t forget that tickets are available for our Christmas Concert, but they must 

be booked in advance as we are restricting numbers due to the continued issues 

that COVID-19 presents. Please ensure you return your form to the school to 

ensure you book your place! 

EQUALITIES AUDIT SURVEY 

A big thank you to all the parents and carers who have already filled in the 

Inclusion Labs survey on Equality at Fullbrook emailed to you a few weeks back. 

As you know, your voice on this matter is integral to making positive change at 

our school. As such, the survey will remain open for another week; please do 

take a little time to, make yourself heard, help our school and fill in the survey.  

To access the survey, please click here.  

THANK YOU  TO AMBASSADORS THEATRE GROUP 

As part of the Prom Committee’s Christmas Raffle, we have very kindly been 

given 2 tickets for Nova Cinema in Woking by The Ambassadors Theatre 

Group.  Please see page 5 for details of this year’s panto, Snow White and the 

Seven Dwarves which is on at The New Victoria Theatre in Woking throughout 

the festive season. 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

w/c Monday 6 December Year 11 Mock Exams 

Thursday 9 December Year 8 Parents Evening 

Friday 10 December F6 – UCAS Deadline 

w/c Monday 13 December Year 11 Mock Exams 

Wednesday 15 December Christmas Lunch Day 

Wednesday 15 December Fullbrook Christmas Concert (details TBC) 

Thursday 16 December Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday 16 December School Closes for Christmas (early finish) 

Tuesday 4 January INSET Day (School closed for students) 

Wednesday 5 January School Reopens (All students in school) 



 

 



 


